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NOTICE WITHDRAWING PENALTY 

 

RE: All Alaska Thru Van, Inc., Commission Staff’s Request to Withdraw Penalty 

Assessment, Docket TV-150874 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On May 26, 2015, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

issued and served a Penalty Assessment against All Alaska Thru Van, Inc. (All Alaska or 

Company) in the amount of $1,000, alleging violations of WAC 480-15-480, which requires 

household goods carriers to file annual reports by May 1 each year. 

 

On July 6, 2015, All Alaska responded to the Commission’s penalty assessment and 

requested mitigation. The Company explained that it filed its report on April 30, 2015, and 

left certain fields blank in lieu of “zeros.” The Company resubmitted a corrected report on 

May 7, 2015.  

 

On July 8, 2015, Commission Staff filed a response recommending the Commission 

withdraw the $1,000 penalty because Staff failed to process the report as complete on May 7, 

and previous years’ reports were accepted with blank fields to indicate “zero.” Staff also 

noted that the Company has been regulated since 2006 and has no prior violations of WAC 

480-15-480. 

 

Because the Commission previously accepted annual reports filed with blank fields to 

indicate “zero,” the Commission considers All Alaska’s annual report timely filed and 

withdraws the penalty assessed against the Company. The Company should note that future 

reports must include responses for each field, even where the response is “zero,” or the report 

will be considered incomplete. 

 

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE that the penalty of $1,000 assessed against All 

Alaska Thru Van, Inc. is withdrawn and Docket TV-150874 is closed. 

 

 

GREGORY J. KOPTA 

Director, Administrative Law Division 


